
 

 
   

KIWANIS CLUB OF RIDGETOWN 
P.O. BOX 1642, RIDGETOWN, ONTARIO N0P 2C0 

  Week of February 8, 2015 

Tonight the Board had their monthly meeting.  We will be having a 
Club Survey for all members to complete in the next few weeks.  It 
is important to complete the survey when you get it so the Board 
has a good understanding of what the club really wants out of 
Kiwanis and this year’s executive. It will also let the Board know 
what community projects are important to you.  The survey will be 
anonymous so complete honesty would be grateful.  Over the next 
week or so, give these issues some thought. Thanks – The Board. 

  

 MEETING AND 
EVENT SCHEDULE 

 
Feb 12th Valentine’s Dinner 
Feb 19th Moonlight Skating 
Feb 26th C-K Health Unit/ 

Inductions 
Fun 

Days 
Tour 

Thursday/ 
Friday/Saturday 

19/20/21 
Feb 28th Skate-A-Thon 
Mar 05th  CHILLI COOK – 

OFF   No Meal! 
 

Club Website:  
www.ridgetownkiwanis.com  

E.C.& C. District Website:  
www.kiwanisecc.org 

Kiwanis International 
Website:  www.kiwanis.org 

 

2014-15 CLUB OFFICERS: 

President:  Dennis Vaughan      
Past President:  Brian Dunlop 
President-elect: John Wright      
Vice President:  Keith Hamilton 
Treasurer:  Jenn Vaughan 
Secretary: Alan Bloomfield  

2014-15 Board Members: 

Gary Guyitt, Bill Johnston, Greg 
Roberts, Kori Wright (1 year) 

Mary Ann Hawthorne, Brian 
Hoskins, Craig Mitton, Dale 
Smith,  (2 years) 
 DISTRICT & DIVISION: 

Governor: Serge Viau 
Governor-Elect: Allen Ure 
Vice Governor: Phil Rossy 
Div. 4 Lt. Gov.: Sandra Collier 

 

    
   

 



February 05 2015 Meeting of Ridgetown Kiwanis Club 

Marian Visser lead the singing of O’ Canada and Craig Mitton gave the blessing. 

There were 15 members and one guest out for the evening, as the weather was not so great. Our 
Guest was Brad Scoyne, who will soon be a member.   

Happy Bucks: 

Gary Guyitt – Dr. Barry Good still wears the costume our club bought for him years ago.  AKA Wayne 
Burke 
Jenn Vaughan – her Happy Buck was that she and Dave are going to Cuba next week - her unhappy 
buck was Dave’s General Foreman will be there too! 
Keith Hamilton – Sargent- At-Arms made a friend.  
Dale Smith – Asked Brad Scoyne to also be a friend.  How sad! 
Bill Johnston – Missing Bill V and Ron B. 
Marian Visser – Howard Mutual donated to the choir, generously. 
Craig Mitton – Gary and June brought a card and Rice Pudding to Rosemary as a get-well visit.  It 
was greatly appreciated.   

Mystery Hand Shake was VP Keith Hamilton and he caught nobody. 

Introductions   PLG Peter introduced his grandson, Brad Scoyne. 

Picture in the Paper 
Larry Rumble, President Dennis, and Mary Ann. 
 
President Dennis gave a brief overview of the evening we had in Detroit last Saturday. The evening’s 
program was passed around and Kiwanian Mary Ann was presented with a 100th Anniversary Mug for 
her work on the Splash Pad. 
 
President Dennis also recognized DP Brand and Kiwanian Brian for their work in organizing the 
Kiwanis Trailer.    
 
Up Coming Events: 
 
Christmas Cakes for “Sale” at $12.00 each, see Gary.  
February 12   Valentine’s Dinner with partners 
February 19   Moonlight Skate 
February 26   C-K Health Unit and new member inductions 
February 28  Skate-a-thon see Mary Ann 
February 26-28  Fun Days Tour 
March 5   Chili Cook-Off- No Meal 
March 12   Business and Board Meeting 
Ken Richmond suggested that if we are going to the Indianapolis convention we need to get hotels 
booked.   
The bus for Convention cost will be about $135/person – likely 8+ from our club.  
 
Wine- 50/50 draw was won by Greg Roberts, again.  
  



Your Photos here for a “Buck” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joseph and Edison Bloomfield 


